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Investigative Activity: Use of Force Policy Review  

Activity Date:   12/19/2023    

Authoring Agent:  Special Agent Joseph Goudy #83  

 

Narrative: 

On December 14, 2023, Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation (BCI) Special Agent (SA) 

Joseph Goudy received the Use of Force Policy utilized by the Garfield Heights Police 

Department (GHPD) at the time of this incident. In addition, SA Goudy also received the 

GHPD Patrolman Response Policy, GHPD Officer Involved Shooting Policy and the GHPD 

Critical Intervention Incidents Policy. The documents received is attached to this 

Investigative Report for further review. 






















































